To the Members of the COSAC Chairpersons' meeting

Appointment of the Permanent Member of the COSAC Secretariat for 2020 - 2021

Dear Colleagues,

I wish to advise you that the Finnish presidency received a single nomination for the post of Permanent Member of the COSAC Secretariat for 2020 – 2021 The Maltese Kamra-tad Deputati have proposed that the incumbent Permanent Member, Mr Kenneth CURMI be reappointed for a second term. The supporting documents are enclosed.

According to article 9.3 of the COSAC Rules of Procedure, the Permanent Member shall be appointed by the COSAC Chairpersons on the proposal of the presidential troika. After consultation, the troika has decided, in view of Mr Curmi's fully satisfactory performance during 2018 – 2019, to propose that the Meeting of Chairpersons appoint Mr Kenneth CURMI for a second and final term.

The formal decision will be made at the Chairperson's meeting on the evening of Monday, 2 December 2019. In the interest of the smooth process of the Helsinki COSAC, and as a courtesy to Mr Curmi, I should be grateful, if you could indicate in advance your agreement (or disagreement) with the troika's proposal. I invite you to communicate your comments, by 15 October 2019, to our secretariat, e-mail: peter.saramo@eduskunta.fi.

Yours sincerely,

Satroflow

Satu Hassi

Chair of the Grand Committee

Parliament of Finland